
 

March 4, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 149-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Barker: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2342 by House Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2342 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 The Kansas Parentage Act currently allows a child or any person acting on behalf of such 

child to bring an action to determine the existence of a father and child relationship at any time 

until three years after the child reaches the age of majority.  HB 2342 would add that the action 

could be brought whether or not a presumed father and child relationship exists.  

 

 The Office of Judicial Administration states that additional parentage actions could be 

brought under the provisions of HB 2342; however a fiscal effect is not expected.   

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Jackie Aubert, DCF  

 Mary Rinehart, Judiciary  


